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THANK YOU TO ALUMNI AND FRIENDS 
OF THE DEPARTMENT OF LINGUISTICS 

There is always a need for funds to support 
academic departments. As we strive for the best 
opportunities for our students, we depend on the 
caring and generous nature of alumni and friends 
like you to meet ever increasing financial needs. If 
you would like to contribute to the Linguistics 
Department, please visit the departmental website at 
www.colorado.edu/linguistics/donate and click on 
the link for the fund you wish to support.  Your 

generous support is greatly appreciated.  

Faculty Notes  
Adjunct Assistant Professor Kevin Cohen’s book, Biomedical 
Natural Language Processing, is going to press.  He has 
published 13 articles, and his lab is growing, with two post-
docs and one Ph.D. student.  
 
In 2012, Professor Zygmunt Frajzyngier published A 
Grammar of Wandala, at De Gruyter Mouton. This book 

represents the first description of Wandala, a Central Chadic 
language spoken in the Far North Province of Cameroon and 
in Northeastern Nigeria by a total of about 45,000 speakers. A 
very interesting characteristic of the syntactic structure of the 
language is the coding of the roles and relationships of 
constituents in sentences through the alternations of final 
vowels on all lexical items. While the language shares lexical 
items with other Central Chadic languages, its grammatical 
system is significantly different from other Central Chadic 
languages and other Chadic languages.  Also in 2012, in 
collaboration with Dr. Erin Shay, Professor Frajzyngier 
published The Afroasiatic Languages at Cambridge University 

Press.  Afroasiatic languages are spoken by some 300 million 
people in Northern, Central and Eastern Africa and the Middle 
East. This book is the first typological study of these 
languages, which are comprised of around 375 living and 
extinct varieties. In 2013, the University of Warsaw Press 
published Wspoɫdziaɫanie podsystemów w strukturze języka, 
by Zygmunt Frajzyngier and Erin Shay. Also in 2013, French 
Agence National de Recherche funded a research project 

http://www.colorado.edu/linguistics/donate
http://cortypo.huma-num.fr/


 
 
 

Record Number of Graduate Theses 
 
MA Theses 
Of the graduate students participating in 2011-2012 
graduation ceremonies, seven of them decided to research, 
write, and defend a Master’s Thesis.  An MA Thesis is not 
required in our MA program and those writing a thesis must 
pass both the comprehensive exam and an oral thesis 
defense in order to graduate. Students wishing to write an 



 

 
More Of Interest…. 
Rosetta Disk 
 
Did you know that there is a Rosetta Disk in the University of 
Co

http://ucblibraries.colorado.edu/specialcollections


 
 

Alumni Notes 
 
John Beckwith (BA 1998) has taught high school Spanish, 

French, and English as a Second Language.  He is currently the 
ELA interventionist and Spanish teacher at Hidden Lake High 
School, an alternative high school in Westminster, Colorado. He 
also teaches Spanish through Lifelong Learning in Boulder. 
John mentions that studying linguistics at CU was the most 
fascinating and enjoyable of his higher education experience. 
He is married with three bilingual children who learned to read 

http://www.bellacalla.com/
http://chile.usembassy.gov/2012press0329-videogames.html
http://www.colorado.edu/linguistics/talks


Leron Lawrence 
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GRADUATES 2011-2012 
 
BACHELOR OF ARTS DEGREE 
 
Devon Blitz 
Tehani Bollinger 
Sarah Burt 
Marielle Butters 
Holly Calhoun 
Gerardo Castillo 
William Clapp 
Jeffrey Cook 
Melissa Coyne 
Matthew Delumpa 
Sarah Dolinsky 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

  

 We’re on the Web! 

Visit us at: 

www.colorado.edu/linguistics 
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